WPLC Board Meeting, January 22, 2013

report from Jane Richard

6c) WIN catalog implementation update (Jane Richard)

At the November meeting, the board voted to accept patron driven acquisition elements of the WIN catalog for the Digital Library, which were added January 14:

● “Additional Titles” : a new search field which lets patrons browse and search the entire OverDrive catalog

● "Recommend to Library” allows patrons to suggest purchases from “Additional titles” that are not currently a part of collection

Several messages went out to the general WPLC list announcing and explaining the new features, including a nice instruction sheet from Steve Heser. 

To use this feature, first login to your account and perform a search for your title in the Wisconsin Digital Library. If your title is not listed in the Library Collection, click the Additional Titles button at the top of the list. You can then see all available titles in the OverDrive collection, including those that the library has not yet purchased. These titles will be indicated with a "Recommend" button. 

The library can only purchase materials on this list of additional titles. Titles not on this list are most likely absent because of publisher restrictions. After clicking the "Recommend" button, you will see a popup window to chose to be notified by email if the library decides to purchase your title, and also be placed on the waitlist when the title is purchased. Click "Recommend this Title" to finish the process. 

Behind the scenes, RTL is a much more efficient way to manage requests than having to do it manually, so please promote when you can.

We currently have the system set up to automatically add patron requests to a list titled 'RTL' twice a month. The lists will be reviewed, merged and ordered every month when our regular order is placed. Typically the last week of the month.  Currently, someone from the Selection Committee contacts each patron who submits a request whether we acquire the title or not. With the new system, we are not given the patron's information, only the library system so contacting each patron will no longer be possible. Patrons can recommend up to 3 titles per month.
